Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

September 21st, 2017
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Schraufnagel and Miller. 
Approval of Minutes:

The August regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
The Lexus Eco-Challenge team from Lake Linden School was on hand to inform the Council of their newest project. Three team members were from the E-Cybermission team which had won the national competition the year before. 
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the notes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$37,325.60
  Water Fund

  
  $54,296.67
Major Streets Fund

$  1,498.22
Local Streets Fund

$  2,732.82
  Municipal Streets    
  $         0.00
Sanitation Fund

$16,100.91
TOTAL


$ 111,954.22
Poll vote: Yes:  Hoffman, Schraufnagel, Miller, Schuldt, Reese.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced the annual package insurance quote from the Hannula Agency for 2017-18. He said the quote was for $18,695, or $113 more than last year. He said he had contacted the City Agency in Marquette about another bid but they did not respond. After a discussion about some of the coverages a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the quote and retain the Par Plan insurance for another year. Poll vote: Yes; Schuldt, Reese, Schraufnagel, Miller and Hoffman. No; None. Motion was carried.
Poirier introduced a letter from Traverse Engineering detailing the incident where the MJO skid steer collapsed the storm sewer on 4th Street. He said the hole had been repaired but it again brought up the condition of the storm sewer system and the magnitude of renovation required for an overhaul.

Police Report:

Poirier said that the Chief was out of town and presented the police report. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Schuldt to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.


Poirier also had a letter from the chief explaining a parking issue around the high school. The chief’s recommendation was that signs be put up at the schools expense and the Council formalize the parking restrictions on the block of 6th Street between Front and Calumet. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to authorize a 2-hr parking limit along the north side of 6th between Calumet St. and Front St.  All were in favor. Motion was carried. 

Fire Report:

A motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the fire report. All were in favor motion was carried.
Downtown Development Authority:


Chairman Pummill gave a brief update on the projects being looked at by the DDA. He asked about the new pavilion progess and the President said he would talk to the crew. He spoke about bike racks in conjunction with the non-motorized transportation plan and also about the sidewalk on Calumet Street. He said the Farmer’s Market still had a few weeks remaining. Poirier said he would attend the next DDA meeting with an outline for the plan and a report on the Spooktember this year.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):


No report
Infrastructure:    
Poirier introduced a quote from Erico for three 30 hp VFDs for the pumps at the well house. These would be installed to greatly reduce the electrical demand charge for cold-starting the large water pumps. They would also eliminate the need to purchase new starters which would soon have to be replaced. The quote was for $8,400. After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to authorize the purchase of the VFDs per the quote. Poll vote: Yes; Schuldt, Reese, Hoffman, Schraufnagel, and Miller. No: None. Motion was carried.
Poirier presented a quote for new dumpsters from Nedland Industries. He said the remaining metal dumpsters had bottoms rotting off and in need of replacing. The quote was for 6 dumpsters with two extra lids and was for $3,444.00. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Schraufnagel to authorize the purchase. Poll vote: Yes; Reese, Schraufnagel, Hoffman, Miller and Schuldt. No; None. Motion was carried.
Property & Equipment 
Poirier presented a calculation of the Village’s debt cap and the amount of money that could be borrowed. He said that the DPW crew had prioritized a dump truck and there was still the issue of a 2nd fire truck that was also badly needed. He said he hoped to hear from MDOT regarding a plan that would be very beneficial for the Village and would possibly allow the purchase of a dump truck to be delayed or perhaps re-thought. No further action was taken.
Public Safety & Policy: 

Poirier said he would create and present a draft of a non-motorized plan to the DDA which addressed their concerns of new sidewalks along Calumet Street and also bike paths and/or racks on Calumet Street as well.
Parks & Recreation


Poirier had a packet of specs for the proposed new pavilion in the park. He also brought up the current plan for reserving sites in the campground for the 4th of July. After a lengthy discussion no formal action was taken to change the current arrangement. 
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:
Poirier said that a group hosting the LLHHS band camp this week was staying at the campground. He asked that the Council consider comping their stay since the entire endeavor was a fund-raiser for the high school band. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Aittama to forgive the fees for their stay at the campground for $150. All wer in favor. Motion was carried.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm.  There was 9 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
